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Minutes of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held on Monday 15th November 2021 at Plantation Hall, Colchester Road, Heybridge CM9 4AL at 7.30pm.
PRESENT

In the Chair:
Richard Perry
Councillors:
Carey Martin
John Harrison


Miriam Lewis 
Chrisy Morris


Bernard Hall
 


Ashley Jones
Apologies:
Mark Salisbury
Trevor Cable


Zimrul Alam

District Cllr Edwards



County Cllr Mark Durham

District Councillors:     Cllr A Beale

         Cllr C Morris   

Absent:
           0
Members of Public      P Spenceley 

        M Spenceley

        D Benson

Officers:
Amanda Hilton Clerk 

The meeting started at 7:30pm.

It was noted this meeting was being recorded.
21/259
Chairman’s Welcome.

The Chairman welcomed all members and members of the public. The Chairman said he was aware that members would be aware of the unfortunate and worrying incidents that had taken place recently that are connected to local Government. The Chairman said he would like to assure all members of Heybridge Parish Council and all residents of Heybridge Parish that this council would continue to work together for the benefit and betterment of the community by reducing costs and improving facilities and by decreasing social isolation by various community initiatives wherever it can.  The Chairman said he thought he was correct in saying that members do not agree on everything, and things sometimes get a little heated but that is because all members have passion for their unpaid roles and a passion to serve the good people of Heybridge who are our friends and neighbours.

The Chairman confirmed, he has respect for each and every member which extends to the staff and thanked them all for their kind words and support given at this difficult time. 


The Chairman wished the Vision Impaired Group well for the future after learning their group had sadly folded and confirmed he had sent a gift to the group of behalf of the council.


The Chairman thanked Cllr Cable, Cllr Morris and Cllr Jones who made the Treasure Hunt happen. This was another initiative from Cllr Cable which has bought communities together and interacting together whilst out in the fresh air. The Chairman thanked the staff for their assistance.

The Chairman reminded all members the annual Christmas Drinks reception would be held on 10th December 2021 and that this was an opportunity to meet and greet our hirers and indeed the movers and shakers that help this Council to run so incredibly efficiently.  The Chairman confirmed the money for this event would not be coming out of public purse and urged all members to enjoy themselves after nearly two years of lockdown and said he looked forward to seeing all members there.

The Chairman reminded members a litter pick was planned for the 21st of November which was being led by local resident Barry Harding.


Finally, the Chairman gave a few words regarding Remembrance Parade and said how pleased he was by the turnout and said he felt the event had been the best Remembrance Parade in the last 10 years. The Chairman gave special thanks to the Clerk and all staff that made this event run like clockwork.  The Chairman said he was moved by the service and especially the reading of Flanders Fields. 

The Chairman extended his thanks to the all the uniformed groups from the Scouts, Beavers, Rainbows and Brownies and of course Freddie on the Bugle.  The Chairman thanked the Neighbourhood Group for the refreshments and road closures, and Heybridge Blackwater Rotary for the road closure and Adrian Raynor Community Engagement Team for assisting both the Neighbourhood Group and Heybridge Blackwater Rotary.

The Chairman thanked Sean Morgan aka Stig a local resident who organised the turn-out of a military vehicle and the Veterans. The Chairman said he was humbled by our 95year old resident veteran, who despite being on crutches and with a broken leg after falling off a ladder made the walk to the chapel then the cenotaph and back again to plantation hall. The Chairman said this bought a tear to his throat and confirmed the Clerk would be writing to all those involved to thank them for their participation. The Chairman said all the Veterans should be invited to the Christmas Drinks Reception. 
21/260
Apologies


Apologies were received from Cllr Mark Salisbury, Cllr Trevor Cable, District Cllr Michael Edwards, and County Cllr Mark Durham.
21/261   
Interests


    None received 

21/262
Minutes

Members considered approving the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 18th October 2021.
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 18th October 2021 be approved.

Members received the Draft Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee Meeting held on Monday 25th October 2021. 

Members received the Draft Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Monday 1st November 2021.


Members received the Draft Minutes of the Events Committee Meeting held on Monday 8th November 2021.
21/263    Public Participation


    None
21/264   To receive reports from
a) The Clerk confirmed there was no report from County Cllr Mark Durham.
b) District Cllr A Beale requested Cllr Morris contact the IT department at Maldon District Council to resolve his issues with IT as she had been informed that access had not been withdrawn. 

The Clerk confirmed there was no report from District Cllr Edwards and there was no report from District Cllr Huebner.

District Cllr Morris thanked the members of HPC for working for free and thanked members for their concern. Cllr Morris confirmed there had been a regretful incident at Cllr Perrys home that had been none of their making. Cllr Morris draw members attention to the last meeting of the District, and confirmed it was his democratic right to call a Point of Order and dreq mm

21/215
Clerks Report 
a) 
Members received an update regarding Remembrance Parade. Cllr Lewis requested she be able to read In Flanders Field at the service. The Clerk to action.
b) The Clerk updated members regarding the Queens Jubilee Beacon and a general discussion was held.  It was RESOLVED to form a Task and Finish Group to investigate further and report findings back to full council. 
c) Members received an update regarding on going administration from the Clerk who confirmed the Essex Police in conjunction with the ASB Officer from the Community Engagement Team had booked a Coffee with Cops session to be held on Thursday 28th October 2021, 10.00am -11.00am. The Clerk confirmed herself and the Financial and Administration Officer continued to submit articles to the Maldon and Heybridge Life.
21/216

Appointments of Committees, Working Groups, and 




Representatives
 





a) Members considered the appointment of 1 member to serve on the 


Planning Committee. 



No members wished to be appointed.



b) Members considered the appointment of 1 member to serve on 



the Events Committee





No members wished to be appointed.



c) Members considered the appointment of 1 member to serve on the 


Environment and Facilities Committee.




It was RESOLVED to appoint Cllr Alam to the Environment and 



Facilities Committee.
21/217
Committee Updates

a) Cllr Lewis updated members with regards to the Westcombe Park development and explained the phasing information that had been received from District Cllr Edwards.
b) There was no report from the Events Committee. 
c) Cllr Lewis sought delegated authority for the Environment and Facilities Committee to organise Litter Picks and a Community Bulb Plant. It was RESOLVED the Environment and Facilities committee be delegated to organise the Litter Picks and Community Bulb Plant.
21/218

Financial Matters
a) Members received updated statement of accounts for September 2021.
b) Members received bank reconciliation for September 2021.
c) Members considered schedule of payments including invoices and accounts for payments dated 4th October 2021 already circulated and approved and 18th October 2021.
It was RESOLVED to approve schedule of payments dated 18th October 2021.
Payments approved 4th October 2021 inc. Vat
	Skippers Ground Maintenance
	£5576.10
	Ground Maintenance
	3001

	G Hilton
	£791.00
	Ground Maintenance
	3001

	NALC
	£60.00
	Ins/Subs/Misc Local Councils Award Scheme Reg Fee
	3301

	Essex Commercial Heating 
	£150.00
	Work & Maintenance at P Hall
	2401

	IPC Solutions
	£549.99
	Support Services/Office equipment/ins/subs/misc.
	4901/4501/3301

	RC Maintenance
	£140.00
	Works & Maintenance P Hall
	2401

	EALC
	£324.00
	Members Training T Cable
	4802

	Delta T
	£120.00
	Work & Maintenance
	2401

	R Taylor Bk Ref 21/08
	£100.00
	Refund Hirings 
	2301

	K McGill Bk ref 20/61
	£100.00
	Refund Hirings 
	2301

	Ixelmedia
	£42.00
	Monthly Payment for website maintenance
	4901

	One Com Ltd
	£115.26
	Telephone invoice for month of Aug
	2201

	MDC
	£404.00
	Monthly payment for Non-Domestic Rates
	3301

	TV Licence
	£13.37
	Monthly licence for the month of September
	3301

	Amazon
	£3.99
	Equipment & materials at P Hall
	2501

	Amazon
	£10.48
	General Office 
	4601

	The Emporium
	£77.22
	Chairmans Allowance Bulbs for Cemetery
	4701

	Flowers by Sarah Ann
	£43.45
	Chairmans Allowance Sympathy flowers for J Martin
	4701


Payments Approved 18th October 2021 Inc. VAT
	Kemp Co Ltd
	£5.54
	Equipment & Materials at P hall
	2501

	Secure Box Services
	£13.68
	General Office 
	4601

	Stephensons of Essex Ltd
	£702.00
	288b Bus Service
	1375

	MDC CET
	£6247.69
	Quarterly invoice for the Community Engagement Team
	1210

	The Window Cleaner
	£100.00
	Works & Maintenance
	2401

	BNP Paribas
	£222.89
	Service – quarterly copier leasing solutions
	2201

	Crown Gas & Power
	£41.29
	Services monthly payment for the month of Sept
	2201

	Southern Electric
	£153.62
	Street Lighting for the month of Sept
	3601

	Southern Electric
	£380.88
	Quarterly Invoice for P Hall
	2201

	Green Recycling
	£74.21
	Monthly refuse collection for the month of Sept
	2201

	Hewes Security
	£17.31
	Monthly payment for monitoring alarm system
	2201

	Aldi Stores
	£48.47
	Lunch Bunch 
	3304

	Aldi Stores
	£898.15
	Lunch Bunch/General Office
	3304/4601


d) Members considered renewal of The Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) at a cost of £36.00. It was RESOLVED to renew the membership of the CPRE at a cost of £36.00.
e) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to the Councils bank account. Members considered options for a new bank account. The Clerk, Financial & Administration Officer (F & A) and Internal Auditor recommendation was accepted. It was RESOLVED the Clerk and the F & A would make the necessary arrangements to change the bank account.
f) Members considered dates for a budget meeting. It was RESOLVED to hold a budget meeting on 27th October 2021 at 1.00pm.
21/219
Consultations 
a) Members considered submitting a comment to the Woodfield Cottages Conversation Area Proposal and Local Listed Building Consent Order. It was RESOLVED Cllr Lewis, Cllr Hall and Cllr Harrison would review the document and make comments accordingly.
21/220
Local Issues

a) Members considered items for inclusion on the Agenda for the next meeting of the Parish Council to be held on Monday 15th November 2021. It was RESOLVED members to email the Clerk. 
21/221
Correspondence
a) No correspondence had been received that required action to be taken.
21/222
Future Meetings
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 1st November 2021 at 7:30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 8th November 2021 at 7.30pm.

c) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 25th October 2021 at 7.30pm

d) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 15th November 2021 at 7.30pm. 






The meeting closed at 925 pm






Signed by the Chairman. 
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